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June 23, 2015
TO:	All Interested Parties
FROM:		Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:	External Organization Coordination – NERC and IDC Association
Update on Coordination with External Organizations – NERC and IDC Association
NAESB has continued its routine coordination activities with NERC, the American National Standards Institute (ANSI), the Interchange Distribution Calculator (IDC) Association and the National Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners (NARUC) throughout 2015.  
NAESB and NERC hold monthly conference calls to make sure the organizations maintain an open dialogue regarding all issues and projects which require coordination.  Most recently, NAESB and NERC are coordinating on two efforts related to Time Error Correction that involve modifications and the potential retirement of certain requirements within the NERC Resource and Demand Balancing (BAL) Reliability Standards.  Additionally, NAESB has been supportive of NERC as the organization responds to the Commission’s request for coordination regarding NERC’s petition for the removal of the Load Serving Entity within the NERC process [Docket No. RR15-4-000].  To ensure that LSE requirements necessary for commercial functions are maintained, WEQ leadership has submitted a standards request proposing NAESB consider the addition of a new standard within the WEQ-004 Coordinate Interchange Business Practice Standards related to electronic tagging.
NAESB continues to coordinate with NERC and the IDC Association regarding the Parallel Flow Visualization (PFV) project, an industry driven effort to improve the congestion management process within the Eastern Interconnection.  In February 2015, the WEQ EC approved a recommendation proposing PFV-related modifications to the standards and initiated the full-staffing process.  The full-staffing period will allow for the IDC Association to conduct a twelve to eighteen month field trial.  The IDC Association has already initiated its test preparations period, expected to last between twelve to eighteen months, during which time the necessary modifications will be made to the IDC tool and a test plan will be developed.  NERC and NAESB are assisting the IDC Association in the determination of reliability and commercial metrics for the test plan.
In support of ANSI’s Energy Efficiency Standardization Coordination Collaborative (EESCC), NAESB has been evaluating three potential areas of standards development that would address identified gaps in standardization.  NAESB has had a number of regarding steps NAESB could take and related efforts underway by other organizations.  NAESB remains supportive of NARUC by attending its membership-wide meetings, holding conference calls with leadership, and coordinating on efforts to support the retail markets.  NAESB is working to develop a NAESB primer for interested state commission staff through NARUC.
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